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Principal’s Report 

Welcome to Term Four, a traditionally busy term featuring HSC Exams, reports, Year Ten excursion and work experience, 
Rollover and Presentation Night. Stay tuned!... 

New Deputy Principal 

I am pleased to report that Mrs Tricia Jackson has been successful in being appointed as the permanent Deputy Principal 
of Finley High School.  Tricia has relieved in this position over the past two years and has done an outstanding job.  I 
extend to her my congratulations and we all look forward to working with Tricia in her “new” role. 

Finley High School  
Newsletter  

 
Principal:   Mrs H McRae   Deputy Principal:   Mrs P Jackson 

 
KEY DATES 
 
October 
9 Blue Day 
12 HSC Exams commence 
14 P&C Meeting, 7pm in the staff 

common room. 
19-23  Year Ten Work Experience 
25-31 Year Ten Excursion 
30 P&C raffle fundraiser at the 

Finley Bowling Club.  6:30pm 
 
November 
4 HSC Exams conclude 
9 School Rollover 
10 Years Eleven and Twelve Tertiary 

Trip to Albury  
 
 
 
 

Tell Them From Me (TTFM) Surveys 

The TTFM survey gathers valuable information about your child’s 
experiences at Finley High School which we will use to help 
improve our school.  Earlier this year our students participated in 
TTFM surveys.  Now we are asking parents to do the same.  The 
surveys are conducted online and are completely anonymous; 
there is no way any answers can be tracked back to an individual.  

It will only take about 15 minutes of your time and can be 
accessed by clicking on the link below.  

https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/j_acegi_security_check?j_user
name=parent12643  

This should take you to a green login page.  Enter the username 
and password listed below. 

Username: parent12643   Password: Fin8360 

 I have attached a FAQ and Parent explanation sheet to the newsletter should you require more information but you 
don’t need to read these to complete the survey. 
If you can’t access the internet at home feel free to contact me at the school and I’ll arrange a computer for you at 
school to do the survey. 

We are hoping for a high response rate from parents so please get on board.  You have until the 19th October to 
complete the survey. 

Tricia Jackson  
Deputy Principal 
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HSC Examinations 

Year Eleven and Year Twelve students will commence their HSC exams next week.  The first examination is English next 
Monday and Tuesday and exams will conclude with Visual Arts on Wednesday 4th November.  I wish all students every 
success in their exams and hope that they are using their study time away from school wisely.  All exams, apart from 
English, will be in the MPR.  English exams will be in the hall. 

Defibrillator 

Year Twelve, 2015 have presented to the school a defibrillator which may be used in an emergency in the school.  On the 
last Professional Learning Day of the year, all teachers will be completing their First Aid Training updates and will be 
trained in how to use our defibrillator.  I would like to formally thank Year Twelve for their fundraising efforts which have 
allowed Finley High School to have a defibrillator. 

New School Captains  

At the farewell assembly for Year Twelve, the 2016 School Captains were announced.  It is with great pleasure that I can 
welcome Grant-Patrick Smith and Jorja Daniel as our new School Captains and Joshua Barrett and Chelsea Dempster as 
our new Vice Captains.  I am sure they will all contribute positively to the leadership in the school. 

Year Ten Exams 

Year Ten will commence their end of year exams next week.  All students have been issued with an exam timetable.  
They will have formal exams in English, Maths, Science, History and PDHPE.  It is essential that all Year Ten students 
attend these exams and attempt them to the best of their ability.  If they are sick on the morning of the exams, they are 
expected to call the school and leave a message for Mr Lethbridge.  Failure to do this may result in a zero mark for the 
exam and may place their movement into Year Eleven in jeopardy. 

Year Ten Work Experience 

A part of the learning journey for all students in high school is their participation in work experience.  Year Ten will 
complete their second work placement for the year in Week Three.  Students should contact their employer in the next 
week to confirm their work experience arrangements and contact Mrs White or Mrs O’Bryan if there is a problem.  To be 
able to organise their work placement and communicate with employers is an important skill for students to have as 
they look to enter the workforce.  I encourage all parents to support their students in their efforts.  I do hope all Year Ten 
students enjoy their work experience in Week Three and find it very worthwhile. 

Year Ten Excursion 

After work experience, Year Ten will embark on an excursion to the Gold Coast.  This excursion marks the end of their 
junior schooling and is a great time to bond together as they start study in the senior school.  Students have been saving 
for this trip since Year Nine and should enjoy the activities offered on the coast.  Those students who are not going on 
the excursion should attend school.  Collapsed classes will run in each subject for the week.  Bon voyage to all those 
attending the excursion. 

Melbourne Show 

Over forty students spent part of their holidays at the Melbourne Show working with and parading the school cattle – 
dairy and beef.  Once again our students represented themselves with enthusiasm and brought credit to themselves and 
their school.  I would like to thank the Mr and Mrs O’Leary, Mr and Mrs O’Hora, Mr Webb and the many parents who 
travelled to Melbourne to assist with supervision, support and food preparation.  
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Rollover 

A reminder to parents that the school will “roll over” on Monday 9th November.  This means that Year Seven will 
commence Year Eight; Year Eight will commence Year Nine etc.  We do this to enable Year Twelve to complete their 
Preliminary and HSC studies under the college model.  It is important that students come prepared on this day with 
books to start their new year.  Book packs will be available in the coming weeks from the canteen.  Students in older 
years should purchase similar workbooks to those they had in Years Seven and Eight for each subject they are doing.  I 
encourage students to ask their current teachers or the Head Teachers if they are unsure. 

Mrs H McRae 
Principal 

SToMP 

Last term students interested in promoting positive Mental Health were asked to volunteer to attend the annual Youth 
Mental Health Forum in Wodonga.  A small but dedicated team of students in Years Nine and Ten attended and since 
then have combined to make our amazing SToMP group.  SToMP stands for Student Team on Mental Positivity. 

At the forum they had a day full of interesting facts and activities; professional panels, interacting plays and guest 
speakers.  They came away enthusiastic to implement Mental Health and Wellbeing strategies throughout Finley High 
School. 

At the end of Term Three the group facilitated their first activity; R U OK? Day.  This is a National Day were people are 
encouraged to ask others if they are ok, meaningfully.  This is encouraged to break down the stigma of asking for help 
when things aren’t going quite right.  Staff wore yellow and students were invited to join in fun activities at lunch.  This 
day was a success, with students from all year groups getting involved.  

Above: Clay, Rory and Dana participating in the sack race. 
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Above: Josh, Isaac and Hamish ready for            Above: Max and Rory, pairing up for the three legged the 
egg and spoon race.                                                                          race. 

  
Left: Lachlan and Jack 
playing giant chess. 
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The second activity for STOMP will be held this Friday, 9th October.  Blue Day is in support of Mental Health Month, 
students’ have been shown different websites to support positive mental health in roll call, this week.  On Friday, 
students are encouraged to wear blue for a gold coin donation.  Again there will be lunch time activities, a BBQ ($2 for a 
sausage sandwich) and at the canteen students can purchase blue slushies or hedgehogs with blue icing.  

We look forward to updating you all with what SToMP is up to in the future!  

Ellen Downey, Brittany Scott and Jodi Brown 

Careers News 

Personal Training Options Available Locally 

In the last weeks of Term Three Finley High School had the pleasure of visiting HQ Gym in Finley and talking with owner 
Ryan Lock about the field of personal training.  Students have the option of undertaking a Certificate III in Personal 
Trainer training through HQ Gym under Ryan’s expertise and guidance.  Students can complete the training and then 
work in the fitness industry not only locally but in most cases where ever they end up.  For some this offers a great 
career opportunity whilst for others a great stepping stone to other courses or great pocket money whilst studying. 
Some students have signed on for work experience with HQ Gym, whilst others have taken Ryan up on his generous offer 
of a few free sessions to test the water and to determine whether this is a possible career for them.  Students also 
enjoyed a wander through the well equipped gym, with many first time visitors being amazed with the options available 
to them. 

We would like to thank Ryan and his team for hosting the classes and for the support he provides to the Careers 
Department at Finley High School.  

      

Above: Thomas Magouliotis and Jade Buckley    Above: Yami De Peralta showing the boys how to box. 
doing a quick PT session 
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Work Experience Year Ten 

A reminder to Year Ten students and parents that Work Experience commences on October 19th. 

This is the second and final block placement and all forms including accommodation and travel forms should now be in 
to Careers Staff.  Students will attend a final meeting in Week 2 to receive their Work Experience envelope which will 
contain a copy of the Placement Record, Work Experience Diary, Evaluation form and final checklist.  

Students should be seeing Careers Staff now if there are any queries or problems, and most importantly, make a 
reminder phone call to their employer. 

We wish the students the best of luck and hope for an enjoyable and worthwhile week of learning. 

Albury Wodonga Tertiary Tour Years Eleven and Twelve 

The Year Eleven and Twelve Albury Wodonga Tertiary Tour is on Tuesday 10th November.  This is a tour of regionally 
based Tertiary options and their campuses.  It is open to the upcoming Year Eleven and Year Twelve cohorts and will 
include visits to La Trobe Wodonga, Charles Sturt University Thurgoona as well as Wodonga TAFE.  Interested students 
must see Careers Staff for a note and have $15 in to the office as soon as possible as it is a first in first goes basis. 

Year Twelve School Leavers 

We would like to wish Year Twelve students all the very best in their final exams over the next few weeks and have been 
very happy to hear of some Early Entry success for some students.  Students should be checking their emails for Careers 
news and can contact us if help is needed with applications, accommodation, and scholarship information.  

Jacqui O’Bryan and Deb White 
Career Advisers 

  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Raffle Fundraiser at the Finley Bowling Club 

 
Friday 30th October 2015 

at Finley Bowling Club 
Raffles commence at 7:30pm  

Meals are available from 6pm. 
 

Finley High School P&C are the recipients for the raffles fundraiser.  All 
proceeds of the raffle will be donated to Finley High School P&C.   

 
Donations for raffle prizes would be greatly appreciated, please drop prizes 

into the front office or bring them on the night. 
Thank you for your support, we hope to see many parents come along.  For 

more information please contact Suzanne Robertson on 0417 405 107. 
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CANTEEN ROSTER 
Canteen Contact and Number 
Mrs Kaylene Dawe 5883 1105 

….LADIES, Please note 10am start…. 

October 
9 T Jones and J Burdon 

12 M Kleinschmidt, M Read 
13 F Aull 
14 J Blackmore 
15 B Agosta 
16 D Thomas, T Clarke 

19 C Pitt, H Mortlock 
20 C Alexander 
21 V Bryce 
22 T Roe 
23 K Barry, M Haintz 

 

 

 

 

 

                                  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Finley High School  
P&C 

Wednesday 14th October 2015 
7pm in the staff common room.   

 
The P&C meet every second 
Wednesday of the month.  

Everyone is welcome to attend. 

fhspandcassociation@gmail.com  
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Community Announcements 
 

Finley Amateur Swimming Club 

Registration night for Learn to Swim and Squad will be Wednesday 14th October at the Finley Apex Sports and 
Community Centre from 6pm to 8pm. 

Registration and training fees will be due at this time with a 20% discount on training fees if paid on the day.  
Registration fees - $60 swimmer, $20 non-swimmer.  There are limited places so first in best dressed.  Further 
information please contact Terri-Lea Anderson on 0418503259 

Jerilderie Tennis Season 2015 

Term 4 – Friday Night Tennis Competition will start 16th October at 7pm.  Six weeks $20 per person comp fee.  Names to 
David Leeds – leedsfamily@harboursat.com.au  

Family Tennis Fun Night - 9th October at 5pm, gold coin donation.  BBQ, games, lots of fun, all welcome. 

Trivia Night 

Finley Bowling Club will be holding a Trivia Night on Saturday 17th October 2015 from 7pm.  Cost is $5, tables of 5 to 8 
people.  BYO nibbles, cash prizes.  Please contact Finley Bowling Club on 58 831 324 to book a table. 

Community Forum  

Use of the illicit drug, crystal methamphetamine, commonly known as ‘ICE’ is increasing in county Victoria, New South 
Wales and impacting on our society.  In response Deniliquin Council invites all members of our community and 
surrounding areas to attend a public forum.   

ICE – everything you need to know.  Topics covered include: What is ‘ICE’ and how does it work? Short and long term 
physical, psychological and social effects, signs and symptoms of dependency, impact on family and friends, what can 
you do to help?  Guest speakers include recovering addict Jake, Crios O’Mahony from the Penington Institute, audience 
members will also have an opportunity to participate in a Q&A session with a panel of Deniliquin region stakeholders and 
support agencies. 

Thursday 26th November 2015, 6pm to 8pm at Deniliquin RSL Club Auditorium. 

To register your attendance please email simone.tonkin@deniliquin.nsw.gov.au  

Free Graduated Licensing Scheme Workshops for Learner Driver Parents in Jerilderie 
 
Young drivers are three times more likely to be involved in casualty crashes. That's why the Roads and Maritime Services 
has introduced a new licensing scheme, with more supervised driving practice for learner drivers. 

To help parents in supervising learner drivers, the Roads and Maritime Services has set up a FREE 2 hour workshop for 
parents that offers practical advice on how to help learner drivers become safer drivers.    

A FREE parents' workshop will be conducted by David Riches on Wednesday November 4 at the Monash Room (behind 
the library) from 5.30 pm – 7.30 pm. 

Early bookings are essential, by phoning David on 0434 964764 now to reserve your place, or email 
saferlearnerdrivers@gmail.com 
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